House A & B Education area,

As most of you are aware, the Budget Control Act of 2011 mandated that the deficit had to be reduced by $1.2 trillion over the next ten years.  A super committee was formed for this purpose.  The committee failed to reach an agreement on these reductions and so, unless other federal legislation intervenes, there will be an automatic sequestration of federal funds on January 1, 2013.  The Speaker-Elect of the Oklahoma House of Representatives will be conducting an interim study (IS12-088) on this topic on October 16th.  With this in mind, and assuming this was taken into consideration during your budget request process, we are asking for the following information from each agency impacted by the sequestration:

1.) What agency programs will be directly or indirectly affected if the automatic sequestration takes place?  
2.) If these programs are matching fund programs, what amounts will be lost both due to the sequestration and potential loss of matching funds?

3.) What will the broader impact be of these reductions in programs (e.g. FTEs, cost-sharing programs, reduction of services)?

4.) Assuming no additional state funding is available, what are your plans to maintain mission-critical programs and which programs will be altered significantly or eliminated if the sequestration takes place?

5.) List and describe any alternative funding sources your agency is considering (e.g. carryover, revolving funds, other sources of funding).
6.) What amount of federal funding received by your agency is classified as non-exempt discretionary or non-exempt mandatory and will be subject to sequester?
7.) Feel free to add any additional information you believe relevant to the topic at hand.

Please provide your response by Friday, October 5, 2012.  Thank you.
